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October 20, 2017  

Katherine McCormick 
Chair, University of Kentucky Senate Council 
 

Dear Dr. McCormick, 

The Senate Committee on Academic Organization and Structure (SAOSC) considered the proposal to move 
the Certificate of Global Studies to the College of Arts & Sciences from the now defunct unit, 
Undergraduate Studies.    The application was available online and the committee shared comments by 
email, using the “reply-all” option.  Committee members included Susan Effgen, David Atwood, Al Cross, 
Melinda Wilson, Samuel Mardini, Debra Harley, Gregory Hall, Adib Bagh and me.  Responses were invited 
on October 16th and responses from 7 of the 8 other committee members were received by October 19th. 

Formerly the Certificate was housed in the unit called, Undergraduate Studies.  That unit has been 
eliminated, consequently, the Certificate needs a new home.   

From the proposal:  

“The Certificate in Global Studies is designed to show collaboration across all the undergraduate colleges 
in creating a focus for students’ scholarly work in international settings.  Successful completers of this 
interdisciplinary Certificate have demonstrated their preparedness to live and work in a global community.  
There are four components: globally focused course work, second language course work, credit-bearing 
education abroad experience, and co-curricular programming. “ 

The certificate is available to all undergraduate students, in all colleges.  Most of the courses required for 
the certificate are offered by faculty members in the College of A&S.  No changes in the program are 
projected other than movement of the program to A&S and appointment of a new director by the Dean 
of A&S.    The steering committee will remain the same and includes at least 3 former directors of the 
certificate.  The Dean of A&S is supportive of the move and the proposal as indicated in his letter.   

Consultation is documented with letters of support from chair of the Executive Committee of A&S (the 
A&S College Faculty Council), Dean of A&S, Associate Dean for Undergrad programs of A&S, Associate 
Provost for Internationalization, and the Interim Assistant Provost for Academic Enrichment.  

Following discussion, the responding SAOSC members recommended endorsing this proposal to move the 
Global Studies Certificate to the College of Arts & Sciences. 

On behalf of SAOSC, 

 

Ernie Bailey, chair SAOSC  








































